
NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED 

NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED 

Produced by Sergeant David Cowie 
Document Reference:  
Last Printed/Updated: 31/08/2017 

 

Summary for August 2017 
 

September 2017 Meetings 
 

West End Community 
Policing Team 
 
Community Council Meetings  

Performance Summary 



NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED 

NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED 2 

 
 
Acquisitive Crime 
 

 AS3A -
Ferryhill 

AS3B - 
Mannofield 

AS3C - 
West End 

TOTAL 

Theft by 
HB 

(House) 

1 0 1 2 

Theft by 
HB (Shed 
/ Garage ) 

0 0 0 0 

Theft from 
motor 
cars 

2 1 0 3 

Theft of 
vehicle 

0 0 1 1 

Section 
57 

6 0 3 9 

TOTAL 9 1 5 15 

 
 
Drug Dealing / Substance Misuse 
 

 AS3A -
Ferryhill 

AS3B - 
Mannofield 

AS3C - 
West End 

TOTAL 

Drug 
Dealing / 

Substance 
Misuse 

5 0 1 6 

 
 
Anti-Social Behaviour / Disorder 
 

 AS3A -
Ferryhill 

AS3B - 
Mannofield 

AS3C - 
West End 

TOTAL 

Anti-
Social 

Behaviour 

13 12 8 33 

Vandalism 6 1 4 11 

 
 
Road Safety / Road Crime 
 

 AS3A -
Ferryhill 

AS3B - 
Mannofield 

AS3C - 
West End 

TOTAL 

RTC's 5 2 2 9 

No 
Insurance 

0 0 1 1 
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Summary 
 
There were two reports of Theft by Housebreaking over the reporting period.  These enquiries are 
on-going. People are again asked to make sure doors are locked and keys stored securely. 
 
There was an increase in section 57 offences which relate to persons being seen in suspicious 
circumstances.  The rise is attributable to one male who was caught and dealt with accordingly by 
Police. 
 
There were five incidents involving drugs in the Ferryhill area. These relate to four separate 
incidents. One person was dealt with for being concerned in the supply of controlled drugs and a 
further person dealt with for possession. 
 
There were thirteen anti-social behaviour calls in the Ferryhill area. These refer to youth 
annoyance and persons under the influence of alcohol causing issues.  
 
There were six vandalisms in the Ferryhill area; three refer to mindless damage to parked 
vehicles.  Enquiries are on-going.  I would urge people to contact Police at the time they see or 
hear anything of an anti-social nature to allow Police to attend and deal. 
 
There was an increase in road traffic collisions however there have been no significant road traffic 
accidents in the area over the month of August 2017. 
 
Over the reporting period Police have reported individuals for a number of crimes / offences 
including Road Traffic offences, Assault, Vandalism, Theft, Drugs, Anti-Social Behaviour and 
Domestic incidents. 
 
  
Forthcoming Operations: 
 
There is a planned Acquisitive Crime operation for Monday 4 to Wednesday 6 September 2017. 
 
I would ask again for the public's assistance with this.  If you see or hear anything suspicious 
please report it at the time you see it on 101. 
 
Our team is committed to keeping the community safe, preventing and detecting crime. If any 
suspicious activity is seen, please report this to us, either as an emergency on 999 or to the 
Service Centre on 101. Quick and effective reporting allows our team to react accordingly and 
maximise the opportunity to apprehend offenders. 
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Follow us on Twitter @NorthEPolice   #HazleheadCPT  
 
Also available are the three following contact email addresses for the Hazlehead Policing team: 
 
HazleheadAshleyQueensCrossCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk 
LowerDeesideCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk 
KingswellSheddocksleyCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk 
 
The primary purpose of these e-mail addresses is for residents to report non-criminal queries, 
such as passing attentions, information, advice and non-criminal quality of life issues, such as 
youth annoyance. These e-mail addresses are not for reporting crimes or offences. The process 
for reporting any crimes or offences is to call 101 (Aberdeen Service Centre) who will log the call 
on our Command and Control system and allocate the incident to our area. Using this process 
negates the possibility of the report being missed and also ensures that the callers detail, 
addresses and telephone numbers are noted for our awareness and response.   
 
Your comments and concerns are important to the staff of the Hazlehead CPT.  This allows us to 
allocate our resources to the areas causing you the most concern.  Should you have any 
concerns or questions, please do not hesitate to discuss these with the Officer attending your 
Community Council Meeting or by emailing the above e-mail addresses or our Service Centre.  It 
is not necessary to wait until the meeting and Inspector McKinnon welcomes your contact. 
 
Please make sure your voice is heard and visit the Police Scotland website and click on 'Your 
View Counts' to complete the online survey. 
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